
Hello Sisters! 
  
Wow it’s already September and we have so much to look forward too. I’m sure you are disappoint-
ed that summer is coming to a close. I encourage my sister’s to visit and make phone calls to our  
Eagles Family and show some love. There are so many people that can’t get out anymore. So prove 
that you are People Helping People. Please stay healthy and do check on friends and neighbors. 
Take the time and look around at what we have in this organization. 
  
At the end of August I went to Battle Creek #299 to celebrate their Anniversary. My sisters treated 
me like a Queen. I got to meet so many new sisters. I like meeting new people in this organization. 
They shared with me new ideas and what they wanted to see during my year. We had a wonderful 
dinner and ate to much of course. They also gave a generous donation for my charity.  Then on  
Sunday I went to the Mr. & Mrs. Golf Tournament in Vassar. Boy did I do bad!!  
  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
The State Auxiliary was invited to Mt. Clemens #1269 for a fundraiser with dinner. They sure know 
how to raise money there! Then it was off to the MEFRC on Labor Day for Cash Bash. The chairmen 
and committee do an awesome job on running that event. We need to keep the negatives out of our 
mouths and show the LOVE we have for each other.  We don’t always have to be up front and the 
center of attention. I like being in the background and seeing who makes things happen. Please  
remember my charity, as it can help so many children with Autism to overcome challenges in their 
everyday life. 
  
Your State Madam President 

Dorthy (Dottie) Shattuck 

“Five Dollar Dottie” 

 
 
 
 

MICHIGAN STATE AUXILIARY 
SEPTEMBER 2023 

State Madam President’s Charity  

CMHA-CEI’s Autism Support Team was established in 2009 to meet the growing need of children and adults with autism spectrum dis-
orders in the tri-county area. The mission of this project is “To provide a supportive environment for children and adults with autism 

spectrum disorders (ASD) and their families by helping to facilitate a range of services to meet ongoing needs throughout the life span.”  



Auxiliary Secretaries,          

Attached you will find the information on the upcoming membership school & compliance training.  Out of 

courtesy to those hosting, please get accurate attendance numbers in by the deadline.  You will also see  

information on bids for the next 2024 Membership School and 2025 Bowling Tournament.  As of today we 

haven’t received any bids for these.  Please complete the bid sheet and return to State Madam Secretary Pat 

Murney as soon as possible.  Thank you! 

Below is a list of items that should already be completed: 

1. Put all 2023-2024 officers in the MMS.  Make sure that all their contact information is correct and up to 

date.  Once this is done, please email a pdf copy of your current officers (MMS - Reports, Club Manage-

ment, Current Officers List) to State Madam Secretary Pat Murney: mistauxsec@gmail.com.  

2. All Per Capita Taxes; Grand Aerie, Funeral Benefit and State are now PAST DUE. We have (6) Auxiliaries 

that have not paid the Grand Aerie PCT.  We have (7) Auxiliaries that have not paid the State PCT. You 

can find the invoices under Reports>PCT. Make sure you write a separate check for each invoice due 

(Grand, Funeral, State).   

3. IRS 990 E-postcards are also due (Google 990 Postcard).  If your Auxiliary had less than $50,000.00 you 

should do an e-postcard.  Once you have all your books audited you will be able to complete this. It 

only takes a few minutes.  Print a copy of this and mail it to the Grand Aerie along with your Annual 

Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer’s Report and Auditor’s Report can be found on your MMS.  

(Reports>GA Accounting>PCT) 

 There are several Auxiliaries that are more than a year behind in doing their 990.  We have (86) Auxilia-

ries that need to get this past year’s 990 done. These need to be done as soon as possible.  Failure to 

do so will result in your Auxiliary losing it’s non-profit status.   

4.  A lot of the Insurance Company’s do not forward a complete copy of the Policy to the Grand Aerie.  

Please get a full copy of the policy from your Aerie and send it in to the Grand Aerie.  It can be emailed 

in also as there are usually a lot of pages of this document and the Grand needs to receive every page.  

We have (27) Auxiliaries that need to get a copy of the Policy to the Grand Aerie.   Auxiliaries must also 

be bonded. We have (28) Auxiliaries that are not bonded.  (This information can be often be found in 

your Aerie’s insurance policy.)  If you are bonded on your own policy, then all pages of this policy 

needs to be sent to the Grand Aerie also.  

5. By-laws need to be up to date and approved by the Grand Aerie, not more than (2) years old. 

6. Affiliation Agreements also need to be up to date.  We currently have (14) Auxiliaries delinquent.   

You can see where your Auxiliary is at for Compliance on the home screen of your MMS or what you are 

missing on the next few pages.  State Auxiliary Officers are here to help anyone that have questions or that 

need help. Please give the state office a call (989-965-1697) or email (mistauxsec@gmail.com), so we can 

help you.  Please note per our rules & regulations, the completion of the above are required to receive your 

compensation.  

A special Thank You to the Auxiliary Secretaries that have completed all of the above!  

Keep up the great job you have been doing for your Auxiliary! 



SEPTEMBER COMPLIANCE 



SEPTEMBER COMPLIANCE 



 

Greetings Sisters, 

I hope everyone had a great Labor Day weekend. The last hurrah of summer. 

Fall will be here before you know it.   

 

The membership numbers this month have improved and we are moving toward our goal. We 

all have a lot of hard work ahead of us to get those numbers back and achieve a positive net 

gain this year. Every member matters! 

 

As of August 31st, these are our membership numbers: 

Count = 25,054 

Net Gain = -1,727 

Net Gain % = -6.4 

Details of each auxiliary are on the membership statistics spreadsheet. 

 

We now have 3 auxiliaries at positive net gain. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns on membership, please feel free to contact me at  

248-221-9592 or by email “newmes1237@att.net” 

 

State Membership Chairman 

Debbie Newman 

 

 

 

 

 

“Membership is like a pizza, 

You can never have too many toppings” 





Invitations 2023-2024 

September 16th  State Madam President Dottie Shattuck’s Testimonial at Mason-Holt #3734   

         Invitation Only - RSVP Required 

September 17th   Fall Board Meeting at Mason Holt #3734 

September 23rd  Mt Clemons #1269 Golf Outing for both Presidents’ Charities.   

September 23rd   Woodland Auxiliary #3782 SMP, Fundraiser Dinner starts @ 5:00p.m. 

October 14th    State Worthy President, Pat Pockrandt’s Testimonial 

October 28th   Membership Workshop at Mason-Holt #3734 

December 9th   Burton Eagles #3814 – more information at a later date. 

January 13th     Mason Holt Auxiliary #3734 Fundraiser by the Wild Childs. Dinner at 5:30p.m. 

February 17th    Lapeer Aerie #2427 will have the Goat Races at 2:00p.m. 

February 17th    Allegan Auxiliary #2315 Sweetheart dance, Dottie assigned in 

March 2nd    Traverser City Auxiliary #383 Cash Bash starts at 1:00p.m. 

March 16th    Greenville Auxiliary #4321 Charity Fundraiser Dinner starts at 5:00p.m. 

CONFERENCES 

Zone 1 Conference at Waterford #2887 -  October 7th & 8th 

Zone 2 Conference at Fruitport #3666  -  September 30th & October 1st  

Zone 3 Conference at Negaunnee #1944  -  October 7th & 8th 

Great Lakes Regional Conference at Escanaba #1088  -  October 20th, 21st, & 22nd 

East Central Regional Conference at Troy -  November 3rd & 4th**  

**More Details To Come  

Hello Sisters! 

 Thank you for sending information and pictures to share with others!  If you are at an event, please 

email over any pictures you can so that we can show what our Mighty Michigan State is up to!   

 The bulletin deadline is on the 5th of every month.  Please send any bulletin information, pictures or  

questions to: auxiliary3734@gmail.com.   Thank You!  Heather :)  

                Heather Dunivon Mason-Holt #3734 



 

 

SEPTEMBER 2023 

September 7th 

State Madam Trustee 

China Ricket 

 

September 25th 

PSMP ~ Judy Williamson 

 

OCTOBER 2023 

October 6th 

Sister of the Year 

Theresa Wilson 

 

October 24th 

State Madam Trustee 

Debbie Gagneau 
 

October 24th 

PSMP ~ Julie Kassner/Campbell 

 
Michigan State Auxiliary Officers 

2023 ~ 2024 
 

Jr. Past Madam President - Cynthia Conway 

State Madam President - Dorthy Shattuck 

State Madam President Elect - Tina Shephard 

State Madam Vice President - Tina Gueits 

State Madam Chaplain - Cynthia Fletcher 

State Madam Secretary - Patricia Murney 

State Madam Treasurer - Julie Kassner/Campbell 

State Madam Trustee - Brenda Galla 

State Madam Trustee - Deb Gagneau 

State Madam Trustee - Val Timm 

State Madam Trustee - China Ricket 

State Madam Trustee - Debbie Goetterman 

State Madam Conductor - Vicki Hoermann 

State Madam Inside Guard - Marcia Knight 

State Madam Outside Guard - Kathy Filipski 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 30th, 2023 
 
Subject:        MICHIGAN STATE AUXILIARY ANNUAL 
                      MEMBERSHIP WORKSHOP & SCHOOL 
 
When:          Saturday, October 28th, 2023 
 
Where:  Mason-Holt Eagles Auxiliary #3734 
  1111 N. Cedar St, Mason MI 48854 
  Aerie Phone number – 517-244-0684  
 
Time:           9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. – Registration and Continental Breakfast   
  10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon – Panel 
                     12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m. – Lunch $5.00 
  1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. – Q & A – Drawings 
  Closing remarks 
 
RSVP Deadline:    October 21st, 2023 
   

Remember this school is for Auxiliary Officers and Any Member in good standing. 
 
Please fill out the form below and mail/email no later than October 21st, 2023, as this is the only way the  
Auxiliary will know how many Sisters to prepare lunch for. 

- - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
  
 SEND TO:   auxiliary3734@gmail.com 
         - or -    
  Mason-Holt Eagles Auxiliary #3734 
  Heather Dunivon, Madam Secretary 
  1111 N. Cedar St, Mason, MI 48854 

 Auxiliary Name & Number______________________________ 

How many Sisters attending_____________________________ 

 

Hotel Information: 

Comfort Inn              Best Western 

    2187 University Park Dr.   2209 University Park Dr. 

Okemos, MI 48864           Okemos, MI 48864  

(517) 347-6690            (517) 349-8700  

mailto:auxiliary3734@gmail.com

















